SOUTH MS INTERGROUP MEETING MINUTES FROM JULY 13TH 2025

Present for the meeting were Jeanie (CoChair), Cathy K (Central Office Manager), Benny (321), David (LYH),
Latrice (GCGAA), Scott (Long Beach), and Kathy T (Bayou View and Secretary). Zoom attendees were Tonnie
(Treasurer) and Oscar (Woolmarket). Jeanie opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer and Kathy read
the minutes from June 8th, motion to accept as read. Benny motioned and Scott seconded, passed, to hold
the minutes for 30 days before posting.

TREASURER'S REPORT (Tonnie) Income for June was $1666.79 and expenses were $1821.17, leaving a net
loss of -$154.38. Current bank balance is $1338.48. Benny made a comment that he went to the bank and
was told only one board member's signature was needed to remove if necessary.

NO WEBSERVANT REPORT. Some flyers have been removed, one person showing possible interest for this
position, but wasn't present at meeting.

OFFICE MANAGER'S REPORT (Cathy) Had 57 calls in June. There are 4 people who are responsible for
transferrring the phone to the 12 that answer the phone every week. Had 34 walkins, some to purchase
items but some just to talk. Had 4 Intergrop Reps come to visit. One lady was going through something
tough at home and it was a "safe" place between meetings. Printed and gave out 260 schedules, need a
newsletter editor and a call forwarding chair. No longer a paid manager, have changed office hours from
10-2 on Tues, 2-6 on Wed, and 10-2 on Thurs.

GROUP REPORTS:

LONG BEACH (Scott) Good turnout for July 4th celebration, not sure if Paul B Johnson will be available for
scheduled dates (needs repairs), more info to follow.

321 (Benny) No news

BAYOU VIEW (Kathy) All going well

LITTLE YELLOW HOUSE (David) New noon meeting on Sunday

WOOLMARKET (Oscar) Holding steady

CHIP IN (Keith) Anniversary dinner in October but no date yet

GCGAA (Latrice) There were 86 people in attendance for the anniversary celebration. Still hosting a meet
and greet on Thursdays. Interactive Workshop (Plain Language) beginning August 4th, Monday and Tuesday

at 7 pm all month. Spanish meetings changed Monday thru Sunday from 7-8.

OLD BUSINESS: New hours for Central Office as previously stated. Cathy brought up chip ordering but we
decided to see if we absolutely needed to have extra.



NEW BUSINESS: Tonnie (Treasurer) stated we needed to figure out how to sustain Intergroup long term,
reiterated by Scott.

Next meeting August 10th at 3:00 pm

MEETING ADJOURNED
Yours in Service,

Kathy T



